

Mr. John Ironside C/O Fanshawe College P.O. Box 4005 Room D1042 London, Ontario N5W 5H1

## Dear John:

I wanted to congratulate you, Laura Lee, and Colleen on "DIVIDING LINES". As I mentioned to you by telephone, I asked our Director of Programming, Lorne Freed, to audition your tape. As a result, he has said he would like to show "DIVIDING LINES" on CFPL-TV sometime during the summer or early fall.

I found your documentary to be an interesting look at a serious problem in western Ontario, and one that will probably be in the news for many years to come. Your treatment of the subject was neither sensational nor exploitive, but instead, one of considerable sympathy for those involved.

Your backgrounding of the situation helped to make a fairly complex subject much more understandable to the viewer.

I wish you all much success at Fanshawe, and as you head off to begin your careers.

Yours sincerely,

George Clark

News & Information Director CFPL-TV, CKNX-TV, CHWI-TV

GC:cl